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February 11, 2024

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Almsgiving	(and	Lent) (cf. Daily Rosary Meditations 1/19/24)																																						
This week we begin the season of Lent. Lenten tradition calls us to give special atten-

tion to prayer, fasting and almsgiving. The term almsgiving, first of all, brings to our mind
those who will benefit from our charity. However, almsgiving and generosity bring bless-
ings to us in terms of conquering  the vice of greed. Greed is the disordered love of money
and things you can get with money. The best practice to counteract greed is to give alms —
to donate money to something from spiritual motivations.

Most people don’t think that they are greedy but would admit to often being preoccu-
pied with money. Our culture thinks of money as the measure of success. We think of edu-
cation as preparation for finding a good career which is code for a job that pays enough
money. We are very much concerned about car, mortgage, and medical payments. We want
to be sure we have enough money for our kid’s schools, weddings or our own retirements.
Many vote based primarily on “the economy”. That means that many of us act as though
the biggest issue facing our nation is money — not immorality or godlessness.  Maybe that
is why Christ explicitly reminded us that we can’t serve God and money. So, what can we
do to show that we do, actually, value God more than money?

Our most fundamental problems never stem from not having enough money. We need
more God. So God has given us a way to show that we don’t need more money. Everybody
thinks they do. They say, “We’re barely making it; we’re just hand to mouth.” However,
how many who say that are actually malnourished or homeless? And we show that we
aren’t slaves to money when we voluntarily give some of our money away. Christ says we
have to choose —Me or money? And the way you can actually make that choice in practice
is by almsgiving.

You choose Christ over money when you give your money to Christ. There are two
groups Christ identified Himself with: the Church and with the poor. So give to the Church
and those organizations who work for the mission of the Church, and give to those who are
poor whether in body or spirit.

The primary reason to give alms is to give yourself to Jesus in return for all He has
given to us. We miss the point when we think the primary reason we give our money is to
bring about some good in the Church, world or for some people. We give our money be-
cause it represents ourselves which we want to give to Jesus.

There are two potential problems with giving to the Church or to the poor — they may
waste it or use it for bad purposes. We don’t give to them because they will be the best
stewards of the funds. We give because Jesus identifies with them.

According to Scripture, which means God, we should be giving 10%. A good formula
is: 4% to your parish, 1% to the Diocese and 5% to other organizations that take care of
the poor. Consider taking time assess where you unnecessarily spend money and give that
money to the Church, to good organizations that are helping people grow closer to Jesus,
and give to the poor.
~ Fr. John K.



Saturday, Feb 10
5:30 PM Mass: +Archie & +Beverly Tolman

Sunday, Feb 11
7:30 AM Mass: For the People
9:00 AM Mass: +Doug St. Onge

11:00 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek

Monday, Feb 12
8:30 AM Mass: +Bob Schmickle

Tuesday, Feb 13
6:30 PM Mass: +Lladislov Kucar

Wednesday, Feb 14 Ash Wednesday
8:30 AM Sch Mass: +Jane Senger

12:10 PM Mass: +Doug St. Onge
6:30 PM Mass: +Peggy Bahr

Thursday, Feb 15
8:30 AM Mass: +Helen Doyle

Friday, Feb 16
8:30 AM Mass: +Lillian Huderle

Saturday, Feb 17
5:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Mary Rients

Sunday, Feb 18
7:30 AM Mass: +Jerry Martinka
9:00 AM Mass: +Marge Gerlach

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For February 10 to 18

Sunday, Feb 11
Youth Group Caramel Roll Fundraiser after all Masses.

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
9:00 AM Childrens Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Monday, Feb 12
8:05 AM Rosary (Church)
9:00 AM to 8 PM Adoration (Chapel)
9:15 AM Jesus and the Eucharist Study-Who is Jesus? (Social Hall)
3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
5:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Healing Ministry (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:00 PM Parent Association (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:30 PM Jesus and the Eucharist Study-Who is Jesus? (Social Hall)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Feb 13
11:45 AM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

4:45 PM Adult Choir Practice (Church)
6:00 PM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Newman Club (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)

Wednesday, Feb 14
9:20 AM Rosary (Chapel)
1:00 PM Lenten Soup Luncheon (Social Hall)
7:30 PM Newman Lent Launch (Narthex)

Thursday, Feb 15
7:30 AM to 8:00 AM Adoration (Church)

10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood)
5:00 PM St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:10 PM KC Meeting (Social Hall)
6:30 PM OCIA –Living Out Catholic Teaching in Society

(St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Eucharistic Revival Team Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Friday, Feb 16
9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)
2:15 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)
4:30 PM Lenten Fish Fry (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
6:30 PM Stations of the Cross/Holy Hour (Church)

Saturday, Feb 17
10:00 AM Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, Feb 18

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Daily Readings —–————––
For Week of February 12 to 18

Monday, Feb 12
● Jas 1:1-11
● Ps 119:67,68,71,72,75,76
●  Mk 8:11-13
Tuesday, Feb 13
●  Jas 1:12-18
●  Ps 94:12-13a,14-15,18-19
●  Mk 8:14-21

Wednesday, Feb 14
●  Jl 2:12-18
●  Ps 51:3-4,5-6ab,12-13,14,17
●  2 Cor 5:20—6:2
●  Mt 6:1-6,16-18
Thursday, Feb 15
●  Dt 30:15-20
●  Ps 1:1-2,3,4,6
●  Lk 9:22-25

Friday, Feb 16
●  Is 58:1-9a
● Ps 51:3-4,5-6ab,18-19
●  Mt 9:14-15
Saturday, Feb 17
●  Is 58:9b-14
●  Ps 86:1-2,3-4,5-6
●  Lk 5:27-32

Sunday, Feb 18
●  Gn 9:8-15
●  Ps 25:4-5,6-7,8-9
●  1 Pt 3:18-22
●  Mk 1:12-15

This Week in the Parish —––—



Parish Life —–—————––—

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized, will
need to complete the online Baptism Information
form, which can be accessed by scanning the QR
code. Once the form is received, you will be con-
tacted. The next class will be March 3. Please contact Kris Jen-
sen at 218-441-4944 or kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for addi-
tional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set up
a time to meet with Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael. If hospitalized, be sure
to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital admittance.

Order of Christian Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become Catho-
lic? Visit with Dcn. Robb or Dcn. Kermit to find out how you can
enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Sacramental Life ———————

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community congratulates
Alex Arp who celebrated her Profession of Faith and
Confirmation on February 3. May God abundantly

bless her as she continues to grow on her faith journey!

Safe Environment ———–————————–————————–——
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

Diocesan Annual Appeal 2024
Today is the beginning of the 2024 Diocesan Annual Appeal

(DAA). Our theme is “I Am With You Always”, which is an invi-
tation to encounter God’s love and Real Presence today. Our
DAA goal this year is $950,000. This goal is shared and  prorat-
ed among our 66 parishes. Our parish goal for 2024 is $82,927.
Your gifts to the DAA provide essential funding for Formation
in Discipleship, Youth & Young Adult Ministries, Campus Minis-
tries, Safe Environment, The Office of the Bishop, Vocations and
Seminarians, Catholic Schools, Communications, Marriage Tri-
bunal, Administration of the Pastoral & Retreat Center; minis-
tries that affect everyone in our Catholic communities!

Please, prayerfully review the mailing you have received at
home. Visit www.crookston.org/DAA to make your gift online,
or to view additional information about all the good you do
when you support the DAA! Thank you for your generosity!

If you are unable to order online, call St. Philipés School
at 218-444-4938 by noon on each Friday. Thank you!

Jesus and the Eucharist, 7-Week Study Program
Please join us on Mondays, either at 9:15 AM or 6:30 PM).

Sessions will run through March 18. Sessions are open to all,
come as you are able.

Session 2 (Feb 12): Who is Jesus? Jesus is both God and
man, therefore he reveals who God is in relation to us. Jesus
asked Simon Peter, “Who do you say that I am?” (Matthew 16:15)
He asks this same question of us: who do you say Jesus is?

Please remember in your prayers these
children and their families as they

begin their preparation for the
Sacrament of First Eucharist

Kanon Anderson
John Arel

Declan Boe
Simon Breczinski

Soren Chock
Addison Efta
Peter Feldt

Julia Frenzel
Harper Friedt

Kennedy Geffre
Martin Geiger

Oliver Hemstad
Brody Jensen

Schei Jilek
Oliver Kirby
Jack Kramer
Isaac Lock
Ava Lundin
Levi Lundin

Fynnegan McCollum
Marek Michalek
Timothy Murphy
Alexander Myre

Freya Owens
Ryan Scofield

Louise Sellheim
Jade Statton

Audrey Templin
Kali Thompson

Bryce Thompson
Lauryn Urman
Reid VonHoldt
Kylie Washburn
Benett Wiering

Otto Zlonis

Updates to Our Church
If the cornerstone on the front of the church was not engraved
1991, it would be very hard to believe that our “new” church is
almost 33 years old. The people that selected the finishings at
that time did a wonderful job in finding sturdy and lasting fix-
tures. With 33 years of knees and feet in the worship space,
our kneelers have gotten very frayed and worn. You may have
now noticed that the kneelers in the church are being reuphol-
stered. As of this writing they may even be completed. Many
thanks goes to the Facility Committee, the Knights of Colum-
bus, and Brad Arel for all the work that went into this project
with very little interruption to our worship.

Watch for a future update on refurbishing the pews.

Ash Wednesday, February 14
Join us for Ash Wednesday Mass at either 8:30 AM, 12:10 PM,
or 6:30 PM. Stay for a soup & sandwich lunch following the
12:10 Mass. Free will offering.

Second Collection Next Weekend
Next week, our parish will take up the 140th annual National
Black and Indian Mission Collection. Our support of this
collection helps build the Church in African American, Native
American, and Alaska Native communities from coast to coast.
Schools, parish religious education programs, and diocesan
ministries depend on your generosity to help them spread the
Gospel of Jesus Christ!



Carmelite Corner —————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

Parishioner Seeking Caregiver
We have an 80 year old female parishioner who is in need of
an around the clock live-in caregiver in her Bemidji area home.
Nursing experience is not necessary. Please call 218-751-6047
if interested or with questions.

Please keep the following individuals in your prayers:
Mark Lundin, David Olderman Sr., Scotty Tesar, Kell Lovell,

Andy Guisti, Gloria Gary, Jack Baker, Ron Arel,
Joann  Stradtmann, Beth Butcher, & Brandi Green

* If you are in need of prayer from your St. Philip’s family,
please contact the Parish Office to have your name added to
the prayer list, 218-444-4262.

Prayer Blanket Ministry
The Prayer Blanket Ministry is a parish program in which a
blanket is given to a person who is very ill in the hospital, nurs-
ing home or who is home bound. The Prayer Blanket is held by
the recipient to know that they are covered in prayers from our
parishioners. A prayer card is attached to the blanket allowing
the recipient to ask our Lord to give encouragement, strength
and comfort during this time of illness. If you sew, knit or cro-
chet, your talents are welcomed for the Prayer Blanket Ministry.
The blankets should measure no smaller than 30” x 30” up to
45” x 45”. Please keep your fabric selection gender neutral. The
prayer card and label indicating that it is from St. Philip’s will
be attached to the blanket after they are brought to the Parish
Office. Any questions may be directed to Sharon Zarrett at
(701) 238-7538 or by email: zarrettsa@gmail.com.

As many as 75% of pregnant women who see ultrasounds
embrace the lives of their babies, yet pro-abortion states
have eliminated ultrasound requirements before an abortion.
liveaction.org

3rd Saturday Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood with the
Knights of Columbus: Next Saturday, February 17 from 10
– 11 AM (held in conjunction with the worldwide 40 DAYS
FOR LIFE prayer campaign which begins on Ash Wednesday).

Many Thanks from Campus Ministry
Thank you for supporting The Newman Club and our FOCUS
missionaries this past weekend by listening and offering your
financial, spiritual, and volunteer gifts to our program. If you
would still like to financially support our work, envelopes will
be at either entrance; these envelopes can go into the offering
basket. If you’d like to offer your spiritual or volunteer support,
please leave a message for Nancy with your contact information.
(ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-441-4907)

St. Philip’s Volunteers Needed for Food Shelf
The Bemidji Community Food Shelf needs your help.
Volunteers from St. Philip’s helped those facing food inse-

curity by assisting individuals in selecting food during the
morning shift of the third Wednesday of each month as well
as on the morning and afternoon shifts on the fourth Monday
of the month. Each shift lasts a little over three hours with the
first starting at 9 a.m. and the second at noon.

Prior to the surge in record numbers, seven volunteers
were needed to staff each shift. It now takes at least nine indi-
viduals to service users in a timely fashion.

A large number of St. Philip’s regular volunteers head to
warmer climates during the next few months, which leaves
shifts shorthanded. New volunteers are needed to fill in dur-
ing this time.

If you are interested in volunteering to help those facing
food insecurity, contact Al Nohner to learn more by calling
218-766-5488.

Alexander and Ardell Nadesan Scholarship
The Alexander and Ardell Nadesan Education Scholarship Fund
was created to provide financial assistance to an eligible Be-
midji High School senior who is an alumnus of St. Philip’s or an
active parishioner. A $500 scholarship will be awarded after the
successful completion of the recipient’s first semester of col-
lege. Learn more at stphilipsbemidji.org.

Apply online (stphilipsbemidji.org/scholarships) by March 31.

The Chosen, Season Three
This Lenten season the Knights of Columbus and Newman
Club will sponsor the showing of the third season of the much
acclaimed, Christ centered, series, The Chosen. Episodes will
be shown on Tuesday nights in Lent in the Social Hall after the
6:30 PM Mass (7-8 PM) beginning February 20. Join us with a
friend or family for the showings, table discussions, and light
refreshments. No fees or registration — come as you are able!

Whether we are in the cave at Cherith like Elijah, confined to a
bed of suffering like St. Therese, or living in the world like Maria
Petyt, the message we are given is the same. The real desert
where we will find God is in our heart. When we empty the heart
of inordinate self-love, the Lord comes and makes his dwelling
within. He takes what we give him, but He doesn't give himself
completely until we give ourselves completely. St. Teresa of Je-
sus, O. Carm., 'The Way of Perfection'

The next meeting of Carmelites is February 20 at 5 PM in the St.
Elizabeth Rm. Call Pat Sturk for more information, 218-398-0814.

Widow & Widowers Group
The next gathering will take place on Monday, February 19
at 11:00 AM at the Pizza Ranch community room (1635 Paul
Bunyan Dr NW). Come for lunch and sharing, celebrating a
late Valentine’s Day in honor of our spouses. If you have any
questions, call Dianna at 218-358-0939. All are welcome!

Penitential Rite During Lent
During Lent we will be using Penitential Act B, which may be
unfamiliar. This can be found in our hymnals, #168 B.
Priest: Have mercy on us, O Lord

All: for we have sinned against you
Priest: Show us, O Lord, your mercy.

All: and grant us your salvation
Priest: May almighty God have mercy on us...everlasting life.

All: Amen
Priest or Deacon:

Lord have mercy, Lord have mercy;
Christ have mercy, Christ have mercy;
Lord have mercy, Lord have mercy.

Is the Valentine’s Day message based on true love?
Read & learn about what God intended love to
be in marriage and families. Look for related
books in the bin near the chapel entrance – help
yourself & share with others!







Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee (blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org) or call 218-441-4905.

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Betty Lindy, Libby Olderman, Mary
Rindahl, Ryan Taylor, Tracie Walter.

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Roger Heger, Luke Lundin, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
February 17/18 ~ The First Sunday of Lent

Saturday, February 17
5:30 PM

Sunday, February 18
7:30 AM

Sunday, February 18
9:00 AM

Sunday, February 18
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Help Please David Hoefer Allison Hopkins Connie Aagard

INTRO TO MASS
INTERCESSOR

Help Please
Dcn Robb

Sue Bruns
Sue Bruns

Mark Studer
Dcn Kermit

Karen Merschman
Dcn Kermit

LECTOR 1 Elizabeth Buxton Pam Murray Mary Walter Ernest Rall

LECTOR 2 Gretchen Buxton Carol Schneider Cory Gish Emily Vincent

CAPTAIN Deacon Robb Naylor Help Please Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson

EMHC

Glenn Aagard
Mary Jo Christenson
Jenny Djonne
Lisa Freise
Cindy Marshall
Bernie Marshall
Cyndy Scanlan

April Boucher
Jake Hodapp
David Hoefer
Mary Zigan
Cynthia Haskin (sub req.)
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Monica Barrette
Joe Bofferding
Doug Gish
Louise Gish
Nicole Kieson
Kay Mack
Nathan Mertens
Mike Hougen (sub req.)

Courtney Haskins
Gary Johnson
Cathy Lalli
Judith Selby
Karen Williams
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

ALTAR SERVER
Evan Spaeth
Elise Spaeth
Isabelle (Issie) Spaeth

Patrick Hodapp
Paul Hodapp
Lucy Hodapp

Isaiah Caouette
Brooklyn Hougen (sub req.)
Stella Zachman (sub req.)

Emma Beise
Sydney Beise
Hadley Seitz

USHER

Glenn Aagard
Grant Frenzel
Glen Laginess
Ian Spaeth

Ephram Boucher
Gary Bruns
Bob Murray
Jim Schneider

Mark Froelich
Miles Gish
Sam Gish
Larry Mack

Dave Cwikla
Ayden Homer
Frank Homer
Help Please

GREETER
Todd Djonne
Marsha Stebe

Eleanor (Elly) Hodapp
Peggy Nohner
Al Nohner

Jan Busch
Kirsten Zachman

Myrna Cwikla
Rita Lauderbaugh

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Tony Nistler
Ann Nistler

Jan Busch
Terri Caouette
Tim Caouette
Mark Studer

Alice LaCoursiere
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
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